
Organiser’s Comments

Thank you to all who came along today. Hartpury is somewhat different to our 
usual orienteering areas, and provides plenty of variety with farm land, 
parkland, urban areas and small pockets of woodland. The campus is 
constantly changing, so it is quite difficult to keep the map up to date. What 
with this and the need to avoid the numerous out of bounds areas, I found it 
quite a challenge to plan good courses. However, with the fine weather and 
lovely views of the Malverns and May Hill, I hope you all enjoyed it 
nonetheless.

Thanks to my helpers Pat Macleod and Bob Teed for making the day easy for 
me.

Greg Best


